
 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT UPDATE ON REGISTRATION AND COMMENCEMENT OF THE ACADEMIC 

PROGRAMME (LECTURES) FOR 2025 

 

7 February 2025 

Dear Staff and Students, 

 

The university is pleased to provide the following important updates regarding the commencement of the 2025 

academic year. 

 

COMMENCEMENT OF THE ACADEMIC PROGRAMME (LECTURES)  

We are pleased to confirm that lectures for the 2025 academic year will commence as scheduled on Monday, 

10 February 2025, in accordance with the approved academic calendar. 

We extend a warm welcome to all new and returning students. As you embark on this academic journey, we 

look forward to engaging with you in a year filled with learning, growth, and academic excellence. Our faculty 

and staff remain committed to supporting your success, and we are excited to start this new chapter with you. 

 

REGISTRATION AND LATE REGISTRATION FOR THE 2025 ACADEMIC YEAR  

As of 7 February 2025, at 9:00 , a total of 25 411 students have successfully registered. While we 

acknowledge the technical challenges that some students have encountered, we assure you that every effort is 

being made to resolve these issues swiftly. We appreciate your patience and understanding during this time. 

The initial registration period commenced approximately a week late on 21 January 2025 and concludes today, 

7 February 2025. However, students who have not yet registered will have another opportunity during the 

late registration period, which will run from Monday, 10 February 2025, to Friday, 21 February 

2025. 

 



 

Students who meet the academic eligibility criteria for registration but have been unable to complete their 

registration due to system-related delays or other challenges will be permitted to attend lectures between 

10 and 21 February 2025 while they finalize the registration process. However, this concession will only apply 

during the late registration period and will end on 21 February 2025. We strongly encourage all affected 

students to complete their registration as soon as possible to prevent disruptions to their academic progress.  

Students can proceed with registration via the student portal: CLICK HERE (for off-campus access).  Ensure 

that you follow all necessary steps to complete the process. For guidance on the registration process, please 

refer to the resources available on the DUT website: CLICK HERE. 

Support for Registration-Related Challenges 

If you experience any difficulties with the registration process, please refer to the following points of contact 

for assistance: 

 

First Time Entering/New  first-year students 

Prospective first-time entering students who have received firm offers, accepted their offers, and are facing 

challenges with online registration may contact Student Admissions through the following channels: 

 

Pre-Registration Orientation via Microsoft Teams: 

Faculty Meeting Link Meeting ID Passcode 

Faculty of Health Sciences Join the meeting now 339 453 561 649 eo6iL3Sv 

Faculty of Accounting 

 

Join the meeting now 394 342 005 344 c2EZ3bF6 

Faculty of Applied Sciences  Join the meeting now 353 268 261 28 fN7a4Ff6 

Faculty of Arts and Design Join the meeting now 384 723 662 368 wR6HL6FY 

Faculty of Engineering and 

the Built Environment 

Join the meeting now 373 825 462 252 N9Cc7AF2 

Faculty of Management 

Sciences 

Join the meeting now 336 192 802 647 tP3ta2M3 

 

Email Support for First-Year Students: 

Faculty Email Contact 

Health Sciences 1styrhealthreg@dut.ac.za 

Accounting and Informatics 1styraccountingreg@dut.ac.za 

Applied Sciences 1styrappliedreg@dut.ac.za 

Arts and Design 1styrartsreg@dut.ac.za 

Engineering and the Built Environment 1styrengineeringreg@dut.ac.za 

Management Sciences 1styrmanagementreg@dut.ac.za 

CLICK HERE to visit the DUT website for guidance related to online off-campus registration. 

 

 

 

https://mercury.dut.ac.za/pls/prodi41/w99pkg.mi_login?numtype=P
https://www.dut.ac.za/student_services/student_registration/
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_M2Q0ZjdmYTMtNGFjZi00MGY3LTk0N2EtNTVlNzJmNWZiYzg5%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%224b1930d1-12f4-40b5-b48c-bd86117429d8%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2297220739-ad56-41b9-9175-b307a8b48c25%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MTY2MzQxYTUtMDUzYi00OGE0LWE5Y2ItNWFiZTkyNjRjZTkz%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%224b1930d1-12f4-40b5-b48c-bd86117429d8%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2268461f72-e7ce-45bd-851d-62edec83a985%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MDE5YjVlODgtNTI5MC00YjdkLTgxMjMtN2JjOTI0MzdlYjI5%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%224b1930d1-12f4-40b5-b48c-bd86117429d8%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22df5181b0-3e7c-4709-ac50-3d95e62326af%22%7d
https://zaf01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_OGYyNTc0YWUtYTg1MS00YTJhLTllMDktZGIyMzgwZjI0NTBh%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25224b1930d1-12f4-40b5-b48c-bd86117429d8%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25223ad2f678-9431-45dc-9cff-71578014908a%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Cprakshag%40dut.ac.za%7Cd1d277957d4148923b6a08dd39539e82%7C4b1930d112f440b5b48cbd86117429d8%7C0%7C0%7C638729753479716171%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=W0parGDgTGIoaQbkU7gLmviteZmVbAUe2pa3qPypyyQ%3D&reserved=0
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_Y2VmNDM0NjctNjg3Yi00Mzk5LWI3NjQtYzMwOWRiODU5Mzc3%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%224b1930d1-12f4-40b5-b48c-bd86117429d8%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2210c2f93d-7167-455a-a82c-c4398b0128ea%22%7d
https://zaf01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_ZGM4MWVkYTAtZmM4OS00NjAyLWE0NmMtMjc1MzJmMTFkMTNl%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25224b1930d1-12f4-40b5-b48c-bd86117429d8%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522410297f1-1b56-4e0d-a363-a56c2ab05850%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Cprakshag%40dut.ac.za%7C3bc1d46ef5d844391b4e08dd395269cf%7C4b1930d112f440b5b48cbd86117429d8%7C0%7C0%7C638729748300994498%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uyFoRYFfCLWa6g1UkhWJFsak%2BBWtkzVxScICZedMWgw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:1styrhealthreg@dut.ac.za
mailto:1styraccountingreg@dut.ac.za
mailto:1styrappliedreg@dut.ac.za
mailto:1styrartsreg@dut.ac.za
mailto:1styrengineeringreg@dut.ac.za
mailto:1styrmanagementreg@dut.ac.za
https://www.dut.ac.za/student_registration/


 

RETURNING STUDENTS 

Returning students experiencing challenges with online registration can access assistance through the following 

links: 

• For registration support: CLICK HERE. 

• For detailed registration information: CLICK HERE.  

• For faculty/department contact details: CLICK HERE.  

We appreciate your cooperation and look forward to welcoming you for the 2025 academic year. 

 

 

STUDENT RESIDENCES 

• First-time entering students. Prospective students arriving on campus without having registered 

academically will not be accommodated in student residences. However, a principal agreement has been 

established for applicants with firm offers who encounter registration challenges. These applicants are 

welcome to come onto campus and will be accommodated in student residences while finalizing their 

registration. 

• Returning students who applied for residence and have received an "Accepted for Residence" status 

will only be accommodated once they have completed their academic registration. 

Accommodation will be available 48 hours prior to the commencement of lectures. 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

To ensure that you stay informed, please check your DUT4Life email, DUT social media platforms, and 

the student portal regularly for official updates. The university will communicate only through these 

official channels—please refrain from relying on unverified sources, as misinformation may be misleading. 

Additionally, we urge all students to remain vigilant against scams circulating during the registration period. 

If you encounter any suspicious communication or activities, please report them immediately to the university. 

CONTACT INFORMATION FOR URGENT QUERIES 

• First-time Entering (New) Students: Contact Student Admissions for assistance. 

• Returning, Advanced Diploma, Postgraduate, and Transfer Students: Contact your respective 

Faculty Office or the Midlands Student Administration Office for support. 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation during this time and wish you all the best for the 2025 academic 

year. 

Kind regards, 

Registrar 

Dr MJ Nkonoane                                                                        

https://www.dut.ac.za/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/Important-Contact-Information-2025-.pdf
https://www.dut.ac.za/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/Returning-students-letter-2025.pdf
https://www.dut.ac.za/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/Important-Contact-Information-2025-.pdf

